
 

 
 

New Chair and Deputy Chair of ARNECC  
 
ARNECC is pleased to announce it has appointed a new Chair and Deputy Chair effective 
from 14 March 2025.  
 
Mr Matthew Kamarul, ARNECC’s Deputy Chair, has been appointed ARNECC’s new Chair. 
Matthew is the Deputy Registrar General for the Australian Capital Territory and ACT Board 
member of NECDS Ltd. Prior to commencing his current role in November 2023, Matthew 
worked for 3 years an Executive in the ACT Government and almost 6 years as a Deputy 
Registrar of the ACT Magistrates Court. Matthew was also a practicing Solicitor of the ACT 
and the Northern Territory for many years.  
 
Joining Matthew is ARNECC’s new Deputy Chair, Mr Ahmed El-Ali. Ahmed has been the 
Director eConveyancing and Deputy Registrar General for the Northern Territory since 
November 2023. Prior to this, Ahmed was the eConveyancing Manager for NSW Land 
Registry Services for over seven years. 
 
Matthew and Ahmed bring considerable land titles administration, and eConveyancing 
experience to ARNECC.  
 
ARNECC takes this opportunity to thank the outgoing Chair, Ms Melissa Harris PSM, for her 
extensive contribution to ARNECC over many years.  
 
 
About ARNECC  
 
The Australian Registrars’ National Electronic Conveyancing Council (ARNECC) is the body 
established to facilitate the implementation and ongoing management of the regulatory 
framework for electronic conveyancing of real property in Australia. 

ARNECC is constituted under an Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) among the State and 
Territory Governments. ARNECC membership comprises the Land Titles Registrars (or their 
nominee) from each Australian State and Territory that has entered into the IGA. 

 
 
Dated 20 March 2025  
 


